
Doorstop at the Taj Palace

PRIME MINISTER:

I’ll be meeting again with Prime Minister Modi in a moment, as we take the
Australia-India relationship to new and higher levels. It is growing all the
time, strengthening cooperation across so many fields.

I talked at the Press Club about opportunity and security, and the
opportunities here for Australian exporters including, of course, exporters
of raw materials, coal, energy products, but also education.

This is an enormous education market for Australia and we have six of our
vice-chancellors here. It represents nearly $2.5 billion a year for Australia
in terms of exports. There are 60,000 Indians studying in Australia and Prime
Minister Modi wants to train 400 million Indians over the next five years, so
he has got a massive task, a massive objective, a huge ambition to upskill
the people of India and there is a big role for Australia to play in that. We
are the second most preferred destination for Indian students to study abroad
after the United States, and that is a huge vote of confidence.

So our university leaders are here, the Education Minister Simon Birmingham
is here and we are going to build on that very powerful relationship.

Also – security. We’ll see today a commitment to closer cooperation on
counter-terrorism, on countering people smuggling and human trafficking.

Opportunity and security, going hand in hand.

Each of us have a vested interest in maintaining the rule of law in the Indo-
Pacific, maintaining a strong united front against terrorists, against people
smugglers, against those that seek to threaten our way of life.

So this is a vitally important relationship.

India is an extraordinary achievement. So diverse – had never existed as a
single nation before 1947, 22 official languages, all the religions of the
world, 11 different writing scripts and yet one nation here in India, created
since 1947 – an extraordinary achievement and growing now at over 7 per cent
per annum, the fastest growth rate of any comparable large country.

Prime Minister Modi is leading his country to new heights and we are very
pleased to be here, to support that and to collaborate, to cooperate to the
greater benefit of both Australia and India.

JOURNALIST:

Prime Minister, the trade relationship needs a push along, and one of the
things that the Indian side has been raising is something they want is easier
rules on 457 skilled foreign worker visas for their people. Is that on the
table? Is that an option for that trade deal?
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PRIME MINISTER:

We see our temporary migration program as being conducted in a very focused
way in Australia’s national interest. And our commitment and our
determination is to ensure that obviously where jobs can be done by
Australians, they’re done by Australians. Plainly, every nation has that
objective. But where there is a real, a genuine shortage of skills then we
can bring in skilled persons from overseas and so a great many of those have
come from India, it is a very, very talented population, but everything we do
will be focused on our national interest.

JOURNALIST:

Mr Turnbull, do you see any obstacle in Australia knocking off the US as the
number one provider of education services to India and especially as the
boffins and university people here this week are saying one of the catalysts
could be curbs on student visas by Theresa May and sort of general Trump-ism
scaring off Indian students in the US, [inaudible]?

PRIME MINISTER:

Well look it is, the education market like every other one is competitive,
there’s no doubt about that and it says a lot when you consider relative size
of Australia and the United States.

The fact that we are second only to the United States in terms of being a
destination for Indian students says a great deal about the way Indians view
Australia and the way they view our educational institutions. 

So we are competing with other countries for international students. It is a
competitive market and as you know we love competition, we like free trade,
we like open markets, we’re committed to them.

JOURNALIST:

PM, are you going to meet Mr Adani and what will you say about the rail link
to the port that Adani wants supported?

PRIME MINISTER:

Well I’m looking forward to seeing Mr Adani again. I’ve met him before, of
course.  As far as the rail link is concerned, if you’re asking about the
Adani’s interest in securing funding from the Northern Australian
Infrastructure Fund, that’s an independent process – it has to go through
that process, through that independent assessment by the board.

JOURNALIST:

John Clarke aimed fun and his wit at prime ministers – how does the Prime
Minister today reflect on the passing of John Clarke?

PRIME MINISTER:



Well it is a huge loss. You know, he had, he had one of the keenest eyes. He
understood us, all of us, not just prime ministers but all of us better than
anyone. He was much more than a satirist. He had an insight into the
Australian soul and he could cut right to the heart of the issue, he could
demolish the pomposity, the absurdity of politics and of the, you know, the
great and the good if you like, and do so in a way that left everybody
laughing, including the victims of his genius. 

JOURNALIST: 

Prime Minister you talked about security between, security issues being
discussed today – will you be discussing energy security?

PRIME MINISTER:

Yes.

JOURNALIST:

With that I mean obviously Australia is a supplier of natural gas, uranium
and coal –

PRIME MINISTER:

Yes.

JOURNALIST:

Will that come up?

PRIME MINISTER:

Yes, we will be, we’ll be discussing all of those issues. Prime Minister Modi
and I have a similar view on energy which is all of the above. Obviously
India is in a very different position to Australia in terms of its
development and its enormous need for more electrification but India is
pursuing every technology. As indeed is Mr Adani by the way – his company
owns the second largest solar farm in the world which is here in India.

We are committed to all of the above, all of those technologies, we support
them and we play a big role in it, obviously as a big coal exporter to India,
as we’re now in a position to supply uranium of course, but in addition to
that just remember this that most of the world’s solar cells contain
Australian technology. 

Australia has been one of the leaders of photovoltaic technology. So, this
extraordinary technology and you know, we saw how important it was in PNG in
a different context, how important solar is. So it’s a very big agenda of
Prime Minister Modi’s and of course we’re very pleased to be able to support
that.

JOURNALIST:



Open markets, what is the best case scenario in terms of a free trade
agreement, a time frame and would you like to see it happen and when do you
think it is [inaudible]?

PRIME MINISTER:

Well, it is a process that will take some time. You know, India has a long
tradition of protection particularly for agriculture. From our point of view
of course we are a huge agricultural exporter so we want to have open
markets, open markets for everything but in particular for agriculture. So it
will take time but the important thing is to persevere and I think that you
can see the trade between our two countries is growing all the time. There
are more opportunities arising. We’ve talked about energy, we’ve talked about
education and of course other services. Indian tourism is growing in
Australia as well. So I am confident that as we build on those people to
people links, remember there is half a million Australians of Indian
background and it’s the largest single part of our migration program
nowadays, so the Australia-India connection is very, very strong. And it will
get stronger and it’s built not just on meetings between prime ministers but
on thousands if not millions of connections between Australians and Indians.

JOURNALIST:

Do you think it’s actually possible to overcome those sticking points? On the
one hand the agriculture and on the other the labour mobility given that we
have had two years now where we’ve been told the agreement would be finished
by the end of the year.

PRIME MINISTER:

We will pursue it, we will pursue continued growth in trade between Australia
and India. There is no point setting a target for an agreement without having
regard to the quality of the agreement. You can sign an agreement anytime
it’s a question of whether it’s got the provisions that make it valuable and
worthwhile from Australia’s point of view. The big agenda in terms of trade
in the region now is RCEP and that’s I think the priority that the ASEAN
countries, India, Australia and China and others are giving today.

JOURNALIST:

Are we still trying for a free trade agreement?

PRIME MINISTER: 

The CECA as it’s called is yes, it is certainly on the agenda and Prime
Minister Modi and I are committed to continuing work on that but again I
wouldn’t, I think we’ve got to be realistic about timing and it is important
to make sure that you have an agreement that meets your requirements – you’re
not just reaching an agreement for the sake of being able to say we’ve
reached an agreement – it’s important to be able to reach an agreement that
provides real additional avenues for Australians. But I’ve got to say, the
trade is growing very well, we are seeing real progress. This is a country as
you can see around you in a state of rapid transition. The positions and the



attitudes on trade of 20 years ago are not those taken in India today and
they will change in the future as the nation develops as its economy
transforms.

Now on that note I must leave you.

Thank you all very much.

[ENDS]

Speech: Shared commitment will be
needed from the Colombian Government,
the FARC and the UN Mission in
Colombia as we write a new chapter in
the country’s history.

Thank you Madam President and thank you Jean for your briefing today and for
your recent report and for all the hard work that you do on our collective
behalf.

At the outset, I’d like to express my condolences to you Maria Emma following
the tragic loss of life in the Mocoa landslides at the weekend. It was such
an awful tragedy, and the people of Mocoa, and of Colombia as a whole, are in
our thoughts.

The disaster has cast a shadow over what has been a very positive few months
for Colombia. And yet despite the terrible loss of life, I have been struck
by the resilience and resolve shown in response. And I’m pleased that it’s a
shared resolve, with the FARC offering to work side by side with the
government to help rebuild the town.

And it’s this same shared commitment that will be needed from the Colombian
Government, the FARC and the UN Mission in Colombia as we write a new chapter
in the country’s history.

And I’m very pleased to see the progress already being made; the government
has committed to making peace a reality for all Colombians, the FARC have
moved over 6,800 of their members into the transition zones to begin the
process of laying down arms, as Jean has just updated us.

And I’m reassured by your commitment Jean, and that of your personnel, as you
move as swiftly as possible to meet the tough timeframes ahead. We recognise
that the scale of the Mission’s work is ambitious and challenging and you
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have our full support in those efforts.

As with all post-conflict situations, sustained implementation is vital. We
learned from our own experiences in Northern Ireland that building peace
requires a comprehensive, sustained and joined-up effort. There is no ‘quick
fix’. Establishing and maintaining momentum in the early stages though is
critical.

And there has been steady progress including on the legislative track, with
the Amnesty Law and Special Jurisprudence for Peace passed by Congress. I
also welcome the report that a thousand FARC weapons have already been taken
off the battlefield. This has been made possible by continued commitment of
both the Government and the FARC to meeting the D+180 day deadline.

I recognise that this has been an ambitious timeline and encourage both sides
to continue to work towards the final goal of complete disarmament. In the
mean time it’s important that visible steps are taken to deliver
implementation in the transition zones, including the provision of health
facilities.

Amid the progress, we are concerned by the activity of non-State armed
groups, including ELN and criminal attacks against community leaders and
human rights defenders, as verified by the OHCHR report in March. These
attacks are a threat to public confidence in the peace agreement, especially
in isolated and vulnerable communities.

A robust, coordinated response from the Government is needed to ensure
security in all areas vacated by the FARC and I welcome efforts taken so far,
including the establishment of the Commission on Security Guarantees, which I
very much hope will co-operate effectively with civil society.

In the coming months, politics in Colombia will increasingly focus on next
year’s Presidential and Legislative elections. No one doubts the commitment
of both parties to achieve peace, but during the election period it will be
crucial that work continues on the structures and mechanisms needed for long
term reintegration of the FARC and the development of areas affected by the
conflict.

The Colombian Government should feel assured that the International Community
is ready to assist in any way it can with these efforts. As the penholder in
the Security Council, and as a witness to the handing over of the Peace
Agreement to the Secretary-General two weeks ago, the United Kingdom stands
ready to play our part.

And we also look forward to the Council’s visit in May, which will give us a
clear sense of progress, and demonstrate our continued support for peace in
Colombia.

Finally Madam President, before giving up the floor, I’d like to say that as
we meet today, we should reflect not just on the positive developments that
Colombia has seen in recent months, but also on the positive role that this
Council has played in bringing that progress about. And that’s a role that we



don’t play on every single issue on our agenda. But I hope that Colombia
gives us all in this chamber increased hope and belief in the power of the
Security Council to deliver peace and security. And I hope that we can
channel this spirit into the other difficult issues that we face.

Thank you.

Press release: PM call with US
President Trump: 10 April 2017

Theresa May tonight spoke with US President Trump to discuss last week’s
chemical weapons attack in Syria and the US response.

The President thanked the Prime Minister for her support in the wake of last
week’s US military action against the Assad regime.

The Prime Minister and the President agreed that a window of opportunity now
exists in which to persuade Russia that its alliance with Assad is no longer
in its strategic interest.

They agreed that US Secretary of State Tillerson’s visit to Moscow this week
provides an opportunity to make progress towards a solution which will
deliver a lasting political settlement.

They also discussed the broader Middle East, including the threat posed by
Iran throughout the region.

The Prime Minister and President also stressed the importance of the
international community, including China, putting pressure on North Korea to
constrain the threat it poses.

Malala Yousafzai designated youngest-
ever UN Messenger of Peace

10 April 2017 – United Nations Secretary-General António Guterres today
designated children’s rights activist and Nobel Laureate Malala Yousafzai as
a UN Messenger of Peace with a special focus on girls’ education.

“You have been to the most difficult places […] visited several refugee
camps. Your foundation has schools in Lebanon, in the Beka’a Valley,” said
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Mr. Guterres at a ceremony in the Trusteeship Council chamber at UN
Headquarters, in New York.

“[You are a] symbol of perhaps the most important thing in the world,
education for all,” he highlighted.

Ms. Yousafzai, who was shot in 2012 by the Taliban for attending classes, is
the youngest-ever UN Messenger of Peace and the first one to be designated by
Secretary-General Guterres since he assumed office in January this year.

Accepting the accolade, Ms. Yousafzai underscored the importance of
education, especially education of girls, for advancing communities and
societies.

“[Bringing change] starts with us and it should start now,” she said, adding:
“If you want to see your future bright, you have to start working now [and]
not wait for anyone else.”

UN Messengers of Peace are distinguished individuals, carefully selected from
the fields of art, literature, science, entertainment, sports or other fields
of public life, who have agreed to help focus worldwide attention on the work
of the global Organization.

Backed by the highest honour bestowed by the Secretary-General on a global
citizen, these prominent personalities volunteer their time, talent and
passion to raise awareness of UN’s efforts to improve the lives of billions
of people everywhere.

Malala Yousafzai, global advocate for girls’ education and the youngest-ever
Nobel Peace Prize laureate, was designated as a United Nations Messenger of
Peace with a special focus on girls’ education, at a special ceremony at UN
headquarters. UN Photo/Rick Bajornas

Deputy Secretary-General Amina J. Mohammed pictured together with children’s
rights activist and Nobel Laureate Malala Yousafzaion on the day Malala was
designated as UN Messenger of Peace with a special focus on girls’ education.
UN Photo/Evan Schneider

‹ ›

If you speak out, you can help people – UN Messenger of Peace Malala

Following the official presentation, Secretary-General Guterres and Ms.
Yousafzai conversed with youth representatives from around the world on the
theme of girls’ education.

Taking a question from a young speaker in the audience, Ms. Yousafzai said
the most difficult time she faced had been from 2007 to 2009 in the Swat
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Valley, “because we were at a point of making a decision about whether to
speak out or remain silent. And I realized that if you remain silent, you are
still going to be terrorized. So speaking out, you can help people.”

While recovering from the Taliban attack, she realized that “extremists tried
everything to stop me [and the fact that they didn’t] is clear evidence that
no one can stop me. I have second life for the purpose of education and I’ll
continue working on [this issue].

Ms. Yousafazi went on to say that brothers and fathers must also support
women and girls in the global effort to ensure education for all and, more
importantly, “be who they want to be.” Indeed, she has that her father always
told people not to ask him what he did for Malala, ‘but as what I didn’t do –
I didn’t clip her wings.’

Summing up the conversation, Mr. Guterrers called Ms. Yousafzai’s life “a
remarkable example of solidarity.” Yet, he said, Pakistan was also such an
example. “We live in a world where so many borders closed; so many doors are
closed, but Pakistan has received seven million refugees with open borders,
open doors and hearts – open a symbol of generosity.” He hoped this spirit
could serve as an example that “it is not by closing doors that we will all
be able to move forward.”

News story: Accounts filing options
for small companies

Small companies

If you’re a small company you now have the following 3 options for filing
your accounts:

Micro-entity accounts

You must meet at least 2 of the following

turnover is no more than £632,000
balance sheet total is no more than £316,000
average number of employees is no more than 10

Abridged accounts

You must meet at least 2 of the following:

turnover is no more than £10.2 million
balance sheet total is no more than £5.1 million
average number of employees is no more than 50
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Full accounts with Companies House and HMRC

These joint accounts are suitable for small companies who are audit exempt
and wish to file full accounts to both Companies House and HMRC. You can also
file your tax return with HMRC at the same time.

Dormant company accounts

These accounts are suitable for companies limited by shares or by guarantee
that have never and can be filed using our WebFiling Service.

Micro-entity accounts:

To file micro-entity accounts you need to sign-in to our WebFiling service
and choose the micro-entity accounts type.

Abridged accounts:

We are constructing a replacement service for WebFiling that will enable you
to file abridged accounts to Companies House. This is expected to be launched
by the end of the summer 2017.

During the transitional period there are two options for you to consider:

Use the Companies House-HMRC joint filing service:1.

This will require signing up for a Government Gateway account, or using your
existing credentials to sign in. You can file your tax return to HMRC at the
same time.

Visit HMRC to use the joint filing accounts service.

Use third party software1.

The service is available to everyone but mostly benefits those who file
frequently – on a daily or weekly basis. The more documents you file, the
more appropriate software filing is likely to be.

View our list of approved software providers.

We’ve updated our accounts guidance.
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